
 

FOUNDATION NEWS  

 Term 1, 2020 

Dear Parents, 
This is a newsletter distributed at the beginning of each term to keep you up to date with the current events, 
activities and reminders in the Foundation classrooms.  
First term has started and everyone is busy! The new Foundation children are settling in well and are 
becoming familiar with school routines.  
Foundation children will have a ‘rest day’ every Wednesday for first term.    

 
FOUNDATION CLASSROOMS FOR 2020 

There are 4 Foundation classrooms. 

Room C1: Mark Hyland & Naomi Foster 
Room C2: Georgia Johnston   
Room C3: Jo Pangrazio & Naomi Foster 
Room C4: Tegan McDonald 
Learning leader: Jo Pangrazio. 
 
The classroom doors are open at 8:40 a.m. each morning. Children wait outside the classroom if they arrive 
before 8:40 am.  All students enter the school using the outside doors. Students are expected to carry their 
own School bag. This encourages them to be organized and independent learners. 

 
SPECIALIST CLASSES FOR 2020:  
The schedule for these classes for 2020 is as follows: 
Room C1: Art/LRC: Monday  LOTE/Thursday    ICT:Friday 
Room C2:  Art/LOTE/LRC: Monday       ICT: Tuesday  
Room C3:  LRC: Tuesday  ART/ICT:Wednesday  LOTE: Thursday 
Room C4:  LOTE/LRC: Monday    ART/Tuesday       ICT: Tuesday  
 
Children can borrow four books from the library each week. Books are returned to the Library box in the 
classroom. The library is open for the first half of every lunchtime for children. The school navy Book Bag is 
used for Library books as well as Home reading. This Book Bag needs to come to school everyday. 



Birthdays and celebrations at 

school. 
 We celebrate birthdays at school with 
birthday awards at Assembly. Children have 
opportunities to share about their 
 special day in the classroom. 
 We do not have food brought into school 
for birthdays or other celebrations. 
 
 






